


Transportation, Community and Rural Development Strategic Policy Committee

Minutes of Meeting held on Tuesday 19th May at 2pm. via Microsoft Teams

Chairperson: 			Cllr. Raymond Aughey

Present:
Cllr Sean Conlon		Monaghan Co. Council
Cllr Brian Mc Kenna		Monaghan Co. Council
Packie Kelly			PPN
Fergal McMahon		PPN

In attendance from Monaghan County Council:
Patricia Monahan	Director of Services - Transportation, Community and Rural Development 
Orla Brady			Senior Executive Officer - Community Development
Gareth McMahon		A/Senior Engineer – Transportation
Ann Murray			Administrative Officer - Community Development
Kevin West			A/Senior Executive Engineer – Transportation
Aisling Kierans			Staff Office – Economic Development & Enterprise
Seamie McMahon		Administrative Officer – Transportation

Apologies:
	Cllr. Sean Gilliland
	Lorraine Cunningham

The Chairman Cllr. Raymond Aughey welcomed members to the meeting.

1. Confirmation of Minutes 22 February 2022

The minutes of SPC meeting held on 22nd February 2022, were proposed by Cllr Sean Conlon and seconded by Fergal McMahon and agreed by all.

1. Matters arising from previous minutes
There were no matters arising 

1. Update on pilot scheme – Reclaimed Asphalt
Mr Kevin West gave an update on the Reclaimed Asphalt pilot Scheme. A section of the R181 has been selected for the scheme. This road has a high volume of traffic, if successful the same solution will also prove successful for roads with lower traffic volume. 
[bookmark: _GoBack]In response to members questions Mr Kevin West stated that if the trial was successful local roads, walkways and greenways would be suitable projects. He added that the material comes from the National Roads and is of a very high standard with very little contaminants. Monaghan County Council currently have approximately 6000 tonnes in stock and they would generate similar amounts each year.

1. National Cycle Network
Mr Kevin West gave an update Regional Cycle Network Plan, the initial focus of the plan will be on Carrickmacross and Monaghan towns due to their populations. The consultation process is currently been undertaken. The members of the SPC welcomed the update. In response to members questions Mr Kevin West stated that input of the community is vital for the success of the plan.

1. Update on LECP
Ms Orla Brady updated the members on the LECP. The advisory committee have now met twice, and the Socio and Economic profile of the county is almost complete. The review findings of the previous plan were very positive with a high percentage of actions having been completed. Issues that were identified included the need for more face to face reviews. It was identified that a lot of the projects that didn’t happen had no direct ownership. These comments have all been noted and will be brought forward into the new plan.
The members welcomed the update and asked that this be forwarded on to all the elected members within MCC.

1. Update on Peace Plus
Ms Orla Brady updated the members on Peace Plus, there was still no official word from SEUPB but it was felt that it would be open from Mid-June or early July. MCC would then have 6-8 months to develop an Action Plan. The process for selecting a committee of 16 to develop this plan had begun and that the 4 elected members had been selected. The various statutory organisations have been contacted about nominations for the committee. A further 8 members were to be selected from the community and that this would be led by the PPN. 
The members welcomed the update. Cllr Sean Conlon spoke on the East Border Region and asked that cross border groups participate in the discussions regarding the development of the plan. Mr Fergal Mc Mahon welcomed the fact that there would be community representation on the committee. Mr Packie Kelly asked about the scope of the plan and asked would the people of Monaghan have ownership of the plan. Ms Patricia Monahan stated that this would be our plan but that it was important to stick within the guidelines set out by SEUPB.

1. Shared Island Fund
Mr Gareth McMahon gave an update on the shared island fund and stated that applications were due by Friday the 27th of May. Each local authority was limited to 4 applications.  Ms Patricia Monahan stated that MCC had received 5 applications, 2 of these came from the East Border Region. Management team agreed to the other 3 applications and are will consult with EBR about the submissions. 

1. Update on Community Funding
Ms Aisling Kierans gave a detailed breakdown of the funding received over the last number of years through the various funding schemes. An update of the various project was also given. The members welcomed this report and paid tribute to those within the Community Sections who administer these funds. Cllr Raymond Aughey stated that this list of funding should be publicised locally, all members agreed with this. In response to members question Aishling Kierans stated that: 
· The funding for Market St. & Park St, would require property owner ‘buy in’ and that funding was match funding for the required works. 
· There would be further calls for applications under ORIS.

1. AOB
Cllr Sean Conlon asked about the use of the Velocity Patcher throughout the county and asked if MCC ever hire in a patcher. Mr Gareth Mc Mahon stated that MCC currently have one patcher which is based in Monaghan MD, he added that the other 2 MDs can use this patcher but in some cases they hire on in privately.

Mr Fergal McMahon raised issues regarding the Bus Eireann online booking system, he raised concerns that online ticketing is now compulsory and that this was unfair to those who were not computer literate. He also added that the facilities at the Bus Station were not fit for purpose. The other members agreed with this. It was agreed the SPC would write to Bus Eireann regarding these issues.

Next meeting 22 September 2pm Mtek 1 Chamber

Meeting concluded.
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